

Report to members of the Industry Task Force on Distributed Generation
April 23, 2003

Dear member,

Thank you for your interest in distributed generation in Ontario and for joining as a member of the Task Force. This is a very exciting time to be active in DG in Ontario, because it’s clear that our issues are becoming extremely topical at this point. During the month of April alone, we have seen the government come forward with two significant announcements on distributed generation and the Electricity Distributors Association and the IMO both expressing renewed interest and readiness to act in the area. The March 27 Ontario budget also contained special new provisions directed at self-generation. These are significant steps forward, without any doubt.

The purpose of this letter is to bring you up to date on the work of the Task Force, familiarize you with the workings and plans of the Steering Committee, and invite your input on our plans for the future.

Since our inaugural meeting on March 5, the Steering Committee has organized three meetings with provincial government officials. We would be happy to provide further details of course, but in summary, the meetings were as follows:

March 12, Rick Jennings and other staff, Ontario Ministry of Energy

April 2, Steve Gilchrist, Commissioner of Alternative Energy

April 8, Gregor Robinson, Director of the Office of Alternative Energy

In each of these meetings we tried to address such topics as the short-term operational issues for existing DG installations, impacts of Bill 210, the need for a provincial strategy on distributed generation, financial modeling, recommendations of the Alternate Fuels Committee, changes resulting from provincial budget, and further changes being recommended. Key throughout this process was a constant effort to reflect the concerns of customers, developers and distributors.

I would like to think that our Task Force has played some role in stimulating, developing and facilitating the recent government decisions in favour of DG. But there is much more to be done. Especially if DG is to play its full role during tight supply situations that could develop as early as this summer.

The Steering Committee has met several times recently and has tried to identify which issues are most important to work on in the immediate future. Although other issues are also important, we have come to the view that we should emphasize for the moment, the issue of recognizing financially the full delivered value of energy supplied by a DG installation. This goes beyond the Hourly Ontario Energy Price (HOEP) to “the other half” of the typical electricity bill, since DG installations will often reduce the costs of transmission, distribution, physical losses and other factors included in the full delivered cost of energy. Given that LDCs pass through these upstream costs to customers in their franchise, they should be able, in a relatively seamless manner, to pass through credit for avoided upstream costs in both commodity cost and the non-competitive energy charges, without negatively impacting their own bottom lines. We intend to make the case for changes to the settlement process within LDCs that would reflect this kind of understanding.

One of our immediate plans is to present a briefing to government officials outlining the financial modeling that underlies our recommendation on changes to the settlement processes within the LDC.

Clearly, there is a lot of work to do in other areas as well. The Ontario Energy Board will soon be looking at interconnection standards. There has been a proposal by the OEA to spearhead the implementation of interconnection standards with support from Task Group members. There are a number of other issues which need to be addressed  with input from the membership. We would be pleased to know how you would characterize the priority issues for distributed generation in Ontario.

You will probably be glad to know that in only a few weeks, more than 65 people have signed up as members of the Task Force. Please feel free to let others know about this work and encourage them to sign up as well. The Task Force web page is <http://www.newenergy.org/dgtf.html>.

The Steering Committee members are listed below. Please let us know of others who you believe should be considered for inclusion on the Steering Committee.

For your information, we have attached a copy of the recent letter sent by the Steering Committee to Gregor Robinson, the new Director of the Office of Alternative Energy.

Incidentally, we have been unsuccessful to date in lining up any significant funding for the Task Force, so we have not taken the step of hiring any staff. This could change of course, and is worthy of some discussion.

I trust that you find this work to be helpful and appropriate in terms of advancing the agenda for distributed generation. Please let us know what you think of our work so far and what you think we should be doing next.



Sincerely,



Jake Brooks and George Vegh



On behalf of the Steering Committee

attached: Letter to Gregor Robinson and attached outline of provincial DG strategy
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